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1. CTE Enrollment as of January 12, 2023 for 2022-2023 school year – 113 
students.  

 

 Homedale Marsing Parma Notus Wilder Academy H. School 
Auto 7 0 1 2 2 2  
Construction 0 0 1 0 0 1  
Culinary 1 1 1 4 6 1  
Diesel 2 3 7 0 0 6  
EMT 0 1 0 1 1 0  
Engineering 2 0 0 0 0 3  
Law 1 0 4 2 0 1 1 
Nursing 0 0 0 2 0 0  
Welding 12 2 5 1 0 0  
Pharmacy 0 0 0 3 0 0  

Total 25 7 19 15 9 22 1 
Students on 
IEPs 

7 1 1 0 0 6  

New students 
on IEP 

2 0 1 2 0 3  

504’s 0 0 2 0 0 1  
 
 

2. COSSA Academy Enrollment 2022-2023 school year – 80 High school and 10 Junior 
High. Breakdown is as follows: 

November Academy Jr High 
Homedale 26 2 
Marsing 20 3 
Parma 24 4 
Notus 6 1 
Wilder  4 0 
Total 80 10 

  
3. Professional Development January 

COSSA staff will meet on Monday, January 16 for professional development: 
1. Priority deliverables 

a. Sub plans 
b. Syllabi 
c. Pre-post tests 



d. IPLP mid-year goals 
e. Student handbook committee meetings 

This will be primarily a workday with an emphasis on priority deliverables which include pre-
posttests, syllabuses, and emergency sub plans. In our kickoff meeting, we will review those 
items along with areas of focus which include the beginning of Q3 and ongoing initiatives such 
as restorative practices, culture building, Danielson framework, and advisory circles. 
  
Teachers have been scheduled for individual check-in meetings to review their Individualized 
Professional Learning Plans (IPLP) and implementation of advisory circles along with any other 
needs they may have.’ 
 
Student handbook committee meetings have been scheduled in order to review the existing 
handbook, and to make changes according to current initiatives such as restorative practices. 
This will require additional committee meeting times which will be scheduled in the coming PD 
days. 
  

4. COSSA Academy Students 
  
Senior Projects were delivered on December 21st and met with excellent feedback regarding the 
quality of the presentations and projects. Multiple seniors did live demonstrations in auto and 
diesel with other projects being delivered via electronic slide presentations in the large COSSA 
conference room. All seniors dressed appropriately and presented in a professional and 
confident manner. We are proud of them! 
  
Q3 is now in full swing and with the addition of our new school counselor, Gabbi Nash, we look 
forward to a successful quarter. We have seen a decline in student discipline referrals and have 
seen improved relationship building skills in our teachers and amongst the students themselves. 
In one instance, there was a conflict that was mediated outside of the school, which, in the past, 
would have caused a disruption for the students involved. We believe that teaching students 
how better to communicate is improving their ability to resolve these more common types of 
misunderstandings. 

 
5. COSSA Academy and CTE Upcoming Events 

• Parent-teacher conferences – February 9th 
• WRA testing – February 21st  


